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The Raven 

2009 1st Edition 

Shipmates & Associate Members: 
 
I thank Jeff Walsh (STS2, 86-89, SSN) for volunteering as our Newsletter Editor.  This edition is his first 
production, and I trust that you will find that it meets your expectations. 
 
The reunion-planning process is moving “ahead full,” and I anticipate that I will select the host hotel by mid-April 
2009 after having sifted through mounds of information from each of the three contenders.  As I have repeatedly 
mentioned, the choice involves getting the best deal for the dollar, and this is simply not the cheapest prices.  The 
decision also involves another important matter—attrition.  While this might seem insignificant to unsuspecting 
reunion planners or those planners who ignore this situation, attrition intrinsically carries penalties.  Nevertheless, I 
expect to meet with the sales staff of the selected hotel in Apr or May of 2009 to discuss details of our planned 
functions to ensure compatibility with the function spaces already mentioned during my previous visits.  We will 
also establish menus and specifics for the function-room setups.  Additionally, details and prices with the 
destination-management service (tour company) will be worked out.  After all of this, I will prepare the Reunion-
Information Packet (RIP), a large document that will contain details of reunion venues, prices, and a registration 
form.  Registrants will pick and choose the activities that they want to be involved.  Attendees will make their room 
reservations directly with the hotel.  The RIP will contain a group code to use so that the contracted, discount room 
rate will apply. 
 
Please read on for more interesting info. 
 

Fair winds and following seas, 

Howard Dobson (ETR2; 69-72, gold) 
Acting Chairman & Reunion Planner 
8 Colony Blvd., Apt. 338C 
Wilmington, DE 19802-1426 
Phone/Fax:  302 764-1197 
E-Mail:  howardvaldobson@verizon.net 
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Hello, all shipmates & Associate Members: 
 
My name is Jeff Walsh, and I have asked our Chairman to let me assist him by taking on the 
duties as the Newsletter Editor and Vice Chairman since he has his hands full planning our 
reunion for the fall of 2010.  A real quick and dirty history of my tour on the Sam Houston:  I was 
assigned to her during 1986 to 1989 as a member of the Sonar Division. I also served as Deck 
LPO and Dry Deck Shelter (DDS) Coordinator.  I left the ship in the middle of deployment in 
1989 while the ship was in Subic Bay. 
 
“The “Raven” is your publication, and I have found that it not only serves as a source of 
important data but as a way to bridge the gaps from the ship’s SSBN-to-SSN era.  I have enjoyed 
reading the stories from the crews that came before me and would love to find stories from those 
who came after my tour, as would others. The Sam Houston has a long history with numerous sea 
stories that I think we all would love to recall and laugh over.   
 
In this edition of “The “Raven,” there is a copy of “The Shaft.”  I found it quite interesting, and for 
those who remember seeing it originally, I hope it brings back fond memories of the shipmates 
that you served with during that time. 
 
So search your old records and files for those old Sam Houston documents that you would like to 
share with the rest of the Association.  
 
 
Jeff Walsh (STS2, 86-89, SSN) 
Vice Chairman & Newsletter Editor 
4 Woodland Drive West 
Groton, CT 06340 
Phone:  860-449-2103 
E-Mail:  Sub3mcs@yahoo.com 

M ess age  F ro m th e  V i ce  C h a i rma n  
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The shipmates listed below have volunteered for the positions indicated: 

 
Jeff Walsh (STS2, 86-89, SSN):  Vice Chairman and Newsletter Editor 
Mark Manzer (STS3, 79-82, gold):  Treasurer 
Art Sullivan (MT1, 70-75, gold):  Finance Committee 
David Dinwiddie (MM2, 85-89, SSN):  Chaplain 
Pat Pecorelli (IC2, 69-72, gold):  Storekeeper 

 
The Following BoA Positions Remain Open or Will Become Open 

 
Chairman 

 
I, Howard Dobson, fill this position in an acting capacity.  This means that I have not been elected to the position and am 
essentially self-appointed.  Because the SHVA is not yet a formal society, this was necessary to get it started.  Formal 
elections will occur at the Business Meeting during our reunion.  The situation with the Chairman position for me is that I do 
not wish to remain in this position and function as Reunion Planner simultaneously.  I can best serve the SHVA as Reunion 
Planner.  Besides, both positions will have voting rights, and no individual will be able to hold two such positions on the BoA 
simultaneously. 
 
The major duties of the Chairman are to: 

Manage the overall operation of the SHVA. 
Preside at meetings and functions (or delegate others!) 
Approve spending and reimbursements. 

 
This position will not be overwhelming, and I will always be available for consultation. 

 
Chief of the Boat  (Position does not require the individual to have been a Chief Petty Officer) 

 
The major duties of the COB are to: 

Manage membership. 
Perform ancillary functions at meetings as needed. 
Produce mail labels or related files for various mailings of the SHVA—maybe. 

 
This position will require knowledge of a basic use of either Microsoft Excel or Microsoft Access.  (Howard Dobson might 
perform the function of producing mail labels and related files as this requires more than basic knowledge of the computer 
programs mentioned.) 

 
The Following non-BoA Positions Remain Open 

 
NOTE:  Any individual—First Mate or nonmember—can fill any of these non-BoA positions. 

 
Recording Secretary 

 
The major duty of the Recording Secretary is to produce the minutes of the Board of Advisors (BoA) and Business Meetings. 

 
Reunion Committee 

 
This will consist of 3-4 people who will help with activities for and during our reunions.  This committee essentially will be 
inactive at other times but reactivated a few months before a reunion. 

 
Nominating Committee 

 
This is a one-person committee who duties are to: 
 

Assemble names of nominees for elections. 
Present the candidates at the Business Meetings. 
Conduct the voting. 
Swear in new and old members of the BoA during the banquet at reunions. 

V o lu n tee r s  S t i l l  Need e d  t o  F i l l  V a can c ie s  o n  the  Bo a rd  
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I do not anticipate that anyone will be overwhelmed when serving in any official position because I plan on keeping things 
simple—from the organization through the reunions.  Also, I do not expect that meetings of the BoA will be necessary between 
reunions.  As such, members of the BoA should not have to travel to attend any meetings other than the ones that will occur 
during our reunions.  The use of e-mail and phone calls should be sufficient for conducting official business. 
 
Serving in any official position of the SHVA will not require the individual to attend a reunion or an unlikely special meeting. 
If you are interested in filling one of these vacancies, please let me know. 
 

 
Howard Dobson 
Acting Chairman & Reunion Planner 

 
Based on my experience with the Destroyer Leader Assn.—another military-reunion association of which I am a member and had 
served on the board of directors—and a suggestion from Rod Johnson (ETN2, 64-65, gold) who is a member of the 
USS James K. Polk Assn., I have decided that our bylaws should be a combination of these two organizations with the bulk of the 
regulations based on those of the Polk.  The final version of the bylaws to be submitted for a vote of acceptance will be fine-tuned 
to allow balloting by e-mail and postal mail which is a method that I feel would be the heart of facilitating conducting our 
business.  Hopefully, I can have a draft ready by late 2009. 

 
Howard Dobson 
Acting Chairman & Reunion Planner 

B y l a ws  Be in g  D ra f ted  

 
Once our Treasurer has established a bank account in 2009, I want to begin dues collections because administrative costs of the 
SHVA are  mounting.  $20/yr. for shipmates and $15/yr. for Associate Members will probably be sufficient.  All dues will be 
payable to the Treasurer by check or money order.  I am contemplating issuing membership cards yearly, but I need to investigate 
the cost and any advantages of doing so. 
 
Regardless of when dues start, I intend to operate the SHVA immediately as if we are incorporated and have acquired a tax-
exempt status with the IRS.  Hence, all monies received will be managed under the requirements of those two situations.  This 
assures that monies will be used only for legitimate purposes of the SHVA from the beginning.  Once we become incorporated and 
acquire the tax-exempt status, no changes will be required in the financial aspects of our operation. 
 
I will notify you when to mail your dues payments in a subsequent newsletter or a special mailing. 

 
 
Howard Dobson 
Acting Chairman & Reunion Planner 

M em be rs h i p  Due s  t o  B eg in  i n  2 009  

V o lu n tee r s  S t i l l  Need e d  t o  F i l l  V a can c ie s  o n  the  Bo a rd ,  con t i n ue d  

The deck of a Russian 

nuclear sub provides a 

comfortable bed for a 

weary walrus! 
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To raise money for the SHVA, Tim Bohdan (Lt., 87-90, SSN) has graciously offered, for auction 
or raffle, a splendid keepsake from the USS Sam Houston.  The wooden plaque contains the 
nameplate that was affixed to the port main engine.  The plaque was presented to Tim as a gift 
from his shipmate Ron Focia (SSN) who was still serving aboard the Sam Houston during its 
decommissioning phase in the early 1990s.  The inscription reads, "FROM THE PORT MAIN 
ENGINE OF THE FIGHTING THUNDER-CHICKEN.  HERE'S YOUR PIECE OF THE 
PIG.”  The submarine warfare insignia (the Dolphins) is etched in exquisite detail below the 
inscription.  According to Tim, the starboard main engine nameplate was retained by Ron.  
Assuming the main engines were fabricated several years before commissioning, this nameplate 
must be approaching 50 years old. 
 
It has been proposed that we have an auction night at the "main event" of the reunion.  This 
would a ton of fun.  I suspect that we can round up all sorts of memorabilia.  Perhaps, you can 
invite others to donate keepsakes worthy of the auction.  Who knows?  If we can gather enough 
valuable items, the turnout for the reunion event might increase. 

W es t in gh ou se  P o r t  M a i n  En g in e  P l a qu e  
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This picture shows the WestPac Plaque from the USS Sam Houston (SSN 609), circa October 1989, 
commemorating the ship's final deployment to the Western Pacific Theater from July-December 1989.  At 
the time, the USS Sam Houston was a fast attack, special-operations submarine that was configured to 
carry 1 or 2 platoons of Navy Seals, a Dry Deck Shelter, and a battery-powered miniature submarine called 
the Seal Delivery Vehicle (SDV). 
 
The plaque contains the traditional "Try Me" logo with the familiar Raven (aka, the Thunder Chicken) in 
the upper right and a "Try Us" logo in the upper left.  The body of the plaque contains a listing of the 
wardroom officers and their satirical, if not inglorious, nicknames.  The phrase at the bottom lampooned a 
wildly unpopular decision by the CO to secure liberty in The Philippines and other ports-of-call to conduct 
training for an upcoming ORSE.  The "Try Us" logo was designed by Lt. Bill Schultz (SSN), circa 1986, 
shortly after the Sam Houston commenced its partnership with Seal Delivery Vehicle Team One (SDV 
Team 1), also based in Hawaii.  The "Try Us" logo combined elements of the Navy Seal, the Submarine 
Warfare Insignia, and a side-profile of the USS Sam Houston without its Dry Deck Shelter. 
 
Only four copies of this plaque were ever made, and they were hand-crafted in The Philippines by a local 
artist hired by Tim Bohdan who conceived the idea for the plaque.  The plaque is made of a prized, local, 
furniture-carving wood called monkey-pod, Pithecellobium Saman, a dense, fast-growing tree naturalized 
to the rain forests of The Philippines. 
 
The first three copies of the plaque were made for Jay Roberts (SSN), Tim Bohdan, and Ron Focia.  
The fourth copy of the plaque was given to the Submarine Sanctuary at the submarine base in Subic Bay, 
Philippines, where it was proudly hung on display for other visiting Westpac submariners to enjoy.  The 
current location of the fourth plaque remains a mystery, since the naval station was closed temporarily 
following the eruption of Mt. Pinatubo in 1991.  Political disagreements between the US and Philippine 
governments on a myriad of issues eventually forced the permanent closure of the US Naval Station, Subic 
Bay, in 1992.  Does anyone know what happened to all of the WestPac Plaques from the Submarine 
Sanctuary in the Philippines after the base was closed?  If so, please notify Howard Dobson. 

U S S  S a m H ou s to n  ( SS N  6 09 )  Ju l y - De ce mb e r  1989  We s tP a c  P l a que  
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“T he  Sh a f t ,”  V i r g i n  I s sue  
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[Herbert] Jack Harden (RM2, 63-66, blue) recently sent Howard Dobson the following 
e-mail that Jack had received from David Barger (FTG1, 69-72, gold): 
 

“There now is a site that has the war patrol reports of all WWII submarines available for 
your use.  It you did or did not know, all submarines submitted a detailed report of each 
patrol they made.  At the end of the war these reports totaled approximately 1,550 and 
over 63,000 paper pages.  During the 1970's these were photographed and reproduced 
on microfilm to make them more easily accessible and easily reproduced (approx. 250 
rolls).  During 2008 a copy of this microfilm was scanned into digital format (110 GB), 
and in 2009 it was made available online here (14 GB). 
<http://hnsa.org/doc/subreports.htm> 
As a hint, if when you open a report and the print is small do a right click on your mouse 
then click on zoom.  Like I said, play around with the tools to see better.” 

 
Howard has verified that the site is as Jack describes and finds the random reports he viewed to 
be interesting reading. 

W W I I  S u bm a r i ne  W ar - P a t ro l  R ep o r t s  

http://hnsa.org/doc/subreports.htm
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At last, a 411 information system that is really free exists, thanks to the internet giant, Google.  I learned of this 
service through an article in American Submariner, a publication of the United States Submarine Veterans, Inc.  The 
service is limited to telephone numbers of businesses only—no personal numbers.  There is no charge for requesting 
and receiving the directory assistance, AND there are no advertisements or commercials to listen to.  You don’t have 
to invest in mobile internet service or buy an expensive GPS unit, and you don’t have to note or dial the number of 
the business that you wish to contact—the service dials the number and connects you. 
 
All you need is a telephone—any telephone, home or mobile.  You dial 1-800-GOOG-411 (1-800-466-4411) then 
provide  a city and state and the business name or a type of business.  Next, the system dials the number and 
connects  you. 
 
Although the directory assistance is free, your phone carrier might charge you for the phone call itself as determined 
by the plan that you have.  For example, if you call during the day with a cell phone, you will be charged for the call 
as you would for any other daytime call.  If you have unlimited cell phone minutes in late evenings and weekends or 
unlimited calling on a home phone, you will not incur a charge for the call. 
 
I hope that you find this information useful, 
 

Howard Dobson 
Acting Chairman & Reunion Planner 

G o og l e  411  F re e  D i re c t o ry  S e r v i ce  
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On behalf of the officials of the SHVA, I thank David Koeppen (ETC, 71-74, gold) for a generous donation to the 
organization.  Despite the SHVA not yet being incorporated or having achieved a tax-exempt status, the money will 
be accounted for and used for reimbursement of some expenses in accordance with procedures and practices that 
will be imposed upon the association when it achieves those statuses. 
 
Thanks again, 
 
Howard Dobson 
Acting Chairman & Reunion Planner 

Thanks for the Donation 

The SubReport.com 

 
Looking for a great site to get up-to-date news on the happenings of the submarine fleet of not just the USA but 
around the world?  Then, go to <www.thesubreport.com>.  This site is updated daily to give links to various news 
articles on all submarine-related events. The site also provides links to submarine-related websites that I am sure 
you will enjoy. 
 
Jeff Walsh 
Vice Chairman & Newsletter Editor 


